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1.0 Introduction 

1.1 I have been Lead Ranger for the New Forest National Park Authority for last 

12 years. The ranger team works across the whole National Park and its 

surrounding areas providing a strong visible presence on the ground and a 

first point of contact for local people and visitors. The New Forest is one of the 

most visited National Parks in the UK, receiving some 15 million day visitors 

each year. 

1.2 Our work focuses on proactive engagement with the public. We ensure a 

presence at locations with high numbers of people to reduce negative impacts 

from recreation and promote key ‘Caring for the Forest’ messages such as the 

New Forest Code. 

 



1.3 Whilst the majority of people visiting the Forest behave responsibly, over 

recent years and particularly in the last two years, we have witnessed an 

increasing incidence of antisocial and damaging behaviour across the New 

Forest, with BBQ’s, stoves & fires, pony petting & feeding and dog behaviour 

issues being the most frequent.    

2.0 Issues associated with livestock feeding and petting  
 
2.1 In the last two years, all three Area Rangers have reported having to speak to 

people about livestock feeding and petting on a daily basis across all areas of 
the New Forest. Some additional hotspots such as Bolton’s Bench are known 
to have persistent issues, despite new and prominent signage around the site. 
A one hour visit to Bolton’s Bench during the 2020 Easter holidays saw 37 
petting incidents on the site including one lady being bitten whilst trying to 
feed a pony crisps. My team have all had times when members of the public 
have been asked to keep their distance from the livestock but their requests 
have been ignored and people have persisted or waited until they believed 
rangers were out of sight and continued. 

 
2.2 People putting out food and discarding vegetables is also an ongoing issue 

which is harmful to the ponies, attracting them to the roadsides and putting 
them at risk from being struck by cars, as well as stopping them from seeking 
their own natural food. The discarded scraps also provide food for ground 
nesting bird predators such as corvids and foxes, whose increasing 
populations threaten the internationally designated habitats and wildlife that 
so many people value and come to enjoy.  

 
2.3 The risk is not just to the ponies and the fabric of the Forest, it is a serious risk 

for car drivers if their vehicle is involved in a road traffic accident (RTA) 
involving ponies and other grazing animals. 

 

 
 

Photograph of RTA with grazing livestock: Sept 2013 
     
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Various media posts from 2021 and 
a New Forest pony mourning the loss 
of a foal in a ‘hit and run’ incident  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 












